



FORNHAM ALL SAINTS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of Fornham All Saints Parish Council held on Tuesday 19th November 
2019 at 7.30pm in Fornham All Saints Village Hall, The Green, Fornham All Saints.

Members Present:

	Cllr. Howard Quayle – Chairman
	

	Cllr. Paul Purnell

Cllr. Bernard Grimshaw

	Cllr. Enid Gathercole – Vice Chair
Cllr. Mathew Stewart


	
	


In attendance: Mrs Christine Mason (Clerk) and 3 Members of the Public
Apologies were received from Cllr Rebecca Hofensperger
OPENING STATEMENT – a statement was read out indicating, that in accordance with changes in legislation, the public and councillors were permitted to film, photograph or use social media in order to report on the proceedings of the meeting.

A full transcript of the statement is available from the Clerk upon request.
19/11/1
    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                 To receive apologies for absence – Cllr Jill Mayhew, Cllr Elizabeth Hodder.
                 To consent/non consent to absence. – Approved.
19/11/2
    CO-OPTION
One application has been received. Though not present at the meeting, it was unanimously agreed 
 to co-opt Jonathan Hart to Fornham All Saints Parish Council. The requisite paperwork to be sent for  

 completion.
19/11/3
   DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

                 To receive disclosures of pecuniary and local non pecuniary interests for the agenda under 
   discussion. As Trustees, all Councillors declared a Local Non-Pecuniary Interest in the Allotments.
                 To receive disclosures of gifts of hospitality exceeding £25 – none received.

                 To consider requests for dispensations – none received by the Clerk.

19/11/4     MINUTES – to approve the minutes from the Parish Council Meeting of 17th September 2019.
The Minutes of the meeting held on 17th September 2019 were adopted as a true statement and signed by the Chair. Proposed by Cllr Howard Quayle and seconded by Cllr Enid Gathercole. 
19/11/5    PUBLIC FORUM
 i. To receive questions and issues raised by the Public on matters relating to the Agenda under
    discussion:
    A member of the public read out a letter of complaint he had sent to the District Council in relation 
    to the planning application by M&D Development for 37 lodges at the golf course. Issues raised
    were noted but no further discussion took place.
            ii.   To receive questions and issues raised by the Public on matters relating to the village:
    Following a request from a member of the public, Cllr Grimshaw gave a brief summary of the  

    current position with Tut Hill. – four options have been prepared by the Parish Council, submitted to 
Highways and Planning to ensure recommendations are legal/feasible, based on feedback received a village meeting will be called, a referendum arranged and founded on the results a final 
                 recommendation will be made. Time scale three to four months for this process, plus additional time for any TROs                   to be implemented, work carried out, etc..
19/11/6   TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM THE COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLOR
A written report was submitted. Bin changes are due to the West Suffolk Operational Hub now being open; Civil Parking Enforcement will come into effect on 31 January 2020; parking enforcement will be moved from the police to local authorities. With reference to the golf course planning application, 
  the planning officer has agreed a further extension of time to allow further paperwork to be  

  submitted by the applicant.
19/11/7   POLICE SERVICE REPORT/NEWSLETTER (SNT)

  SNT newsletter is available to view at; www.suffolk.police.uk/your-area/snt-newsletters
19/11/8   TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS RELATING TO PORTFOLIOS HELD in   

               particular: 


        
    To receive an update on Highways Issues
·      Pedestrian Crossing / Boundary Signage Application Update

    A site visit has been arranged with Officers at the end of November to start the feasibility  

    and costing of the projects.
·     Speed Indicator Device /  Lorry Watch

Compared to SID data collected in 2006, speeding in both directions along Tut Hill is showing a significant reduction in 2019. 
First formal report for Lorry Watch, with twelve vehicles reported in the one-day session. Five owners have been written to, one is still being investigated and six will not be actioned as they possess licences. A second session to be arranged.
·     Tut Hill

Costing options are presently being put together for Tut Hill by Sam Bye.
·     Village Clean Up 
Community Self-Help Scheme is to be progressed with Suffolk County Council.

·     Environment 
A meeting of the River Lark Partnership has been held with the view of working collectively     with The Fornhams.
·   To receive an update for the Allotments
  Due to repeated vandalism at the allotment site, quotations for secure fencing and gates 
  are to be sought. Cameras/lights are likewise to be considered. The allotment rents for  

  2020 are to  be increased by £3 per annum - agreed. To be confirmed at the Allotment 
  AGM on the 3rd December 2019.
19/11/9   TO RECEIVE THE CLERK’S REPORT 
               To receive an update on the following items (for information only)
 Website has been reviewed and procedures agreed for updates as and when necessary.
 The Clerk  has yet to go through the archive Parish Council files. Insurance policy for storage of the 
  files at the village hall has been checked and is in order.
19/11/10  NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

   An extraordinary meeting to be held next year to determine the viability of the village having a   

   Neighbourhood Plan. 
19/11/11  FINANCIAL TRANSACTIONS
                i. To consider and approve payments as per the list: 

 Resolved 19/11/11.1
   Agreement was forthcoming that the payments as scheduled be approved and cheques were signed
	Parish Council Account
	WSC 
	Grass cutting
	001681
	£600.00

	
	SALC
	Subscription
	001682
	£68.40

	
	Christine Mason
	Reimbursement domain name
	001683
	£51.55

	
	CAS
	Insurance
	001684
	£1086.40

	
	Christine Mason
	Salary x two months
	001685
	£704.00

	
	Christine Mason
	Expenses
	001686
	£15.99


	
	Michael Guest
	Litter picker
	001687
	£184.62


	Newsletter account
	Village Voice
	Magazine
	000189
	£183.0

	
	Community Workshop
	Printing
	000190
	£324.18


ii. To receive the bank balances to date:
               It was noted that bank balances stood at £31,543.38 across both of the main Parish Council 
              accounts and the Newsletter account. The Clerk presented a list of Income/Expenditure since the 
              last meeting.
  Resolved 19/11/11.2
  The accounts and Bank Reconciliation were agreed and signed as a true statement by the Chair.
iii. To receive a report on the village magazine revenue and outstanding debts

The majority of advertising revenue has been received. However, the village magazine is still currently running at a loss.
    Resolved 19/11/11.3

19/11/12  DISTRICT COUNCIL MATTERS


   To receive applicable updates on works at Marham Park, Bury St Edmunds
Additional 80 houses have been approved for Marham Park, bringing the final total to more than     1100. Countryside Properties will be funding the resurfacing (with crushed limestone) of the existing footpath inside the Tut Hill edge and have also agreed funding for a new footpath with the ROW Officer. This will link the existing path with the new managed and unmanaged woodland areas alongside Marham Parkway.

  Councillors are to visit the Recycling Centre in Great Blackenham on Monday 2nd December - noted.

19/11/13  SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS

   No issues raised.
19/11/14  PLANNING MATTERS


   To discuss the following planning matters sent for consultation by the District Council:
 DC/19/2140/HH Householder Planning Application – Side and rear extension 27 Pigeon Lane,   

               Fornham All Saints, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP28 6JP – No objections.
  DC/19/2150/TCA Trees in a Conservation Area Notification – Rows of Poplar (W001 row 1,3 and 5 
  on map) fell Moseleys Farm, The Green, Fornham All Saints, Bury St Edmunds – No objections.
19/11/15  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED SINCE THE LAST MEETING

   A letter was received from the brain injury charity Headway – noted.
19/11/16  MATTERS FOR NEXT AGENDA OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING


   No additional items.

Next meeting Tuesday 21st January 202 at 7.30pm.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.28pm.

